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Clark College: Mike Godson, Toyota T-TEN Instructor; Jason Crone, Toyota T-TEN Coordinator; Tonia Haney, Toyota T-TEN Instructor; Andreana DiGiorgio, 
Advisory Committee Coordinator
Jason began his presentation at 2:00 pm. He introduced the Clark College staff that was present. 
Program status updates-Toyota Certification
Jason showed the committee the Toyota certification plaque and told them the curriculum, facility, and the college were all evaluated by Toyota. He said the last few months, instructor Tonia Haney has worked on a new set of “faults” (lab sheets). He added that Tonia has just finished installing 400 faults in the training fleet that the students will eventually diagnose over the course of the time they are in school. He said each lab sheet is designed around a specific outcome so that the student can be led to a specific learning objective. Jason explained that the lab sheets are a three part process. The first part invites the student to follow a strategy the instructor has created for them, the second part of the lab sheet allows them to begin to create their own strategy, and the third part the student is asked to diagnose the fault entirely. He said this will allow the students to learn all of the new systems and protocols and will prepare them for working in the dealership. Jason said that they’re trying to teach the student to master a diagnostic process, and once they’ve mastered the diagnostic process, they will be able to fix any fault that comes their way. Tonia invited the committee to come visit the program at Clark College if they’d like to see the faults. 
Mike Godson told the committee that they are there to spread the news that they’re ready to go. He said that Clark College is 15th out of 40 in the country to be certified in Toyota’s new T-Ten CEED certification program. He said the primary focus of Clark’s T-Ten program is on quality. He added that Jason is currently recruiting students. 

Advisory Committee Launch

Next, Jason told the committee that in order to be a successful program, there needs to be an advisory (council) committee who will actively participate in helping craft the program of the future. He said this new program is modular, which allows it to be improved upon as it moves forward. This will allow industry members to be involved and instrumental in the development of curriculum. The members can also make sure this program is teaching everything the dealers need in a technician. He added that giving us information that helps identify areas of need is very critical in helping us create a viable program that’s going to serve the dealerships’ needs. He said he’d like to form a council of members who are willing to take the time to invest in us and give us their knowledge and expertise. He explained that the State of Washington, NATEF and Toyota requires that the committee meet at least twice per year. Jason said that one of the meetings could be at Clark College, and the other could be via an online, collaborative method and/or at Toyota’s service and parts board meeting. (Jason, is this what their meeting is called?). Some discussion took place about when and how often to meet. Steve Shumacher asked if they can meet once at the college and twice by piggybacking on the Toyota board meetings.  Jason said that would be fine and passed around a sheet for them to fill out their contact information. 
Program

One member (Jason, if you remember who this is we can add his name) said that it would be extremely beneficial that the students pass two ASEs prior to their internship or their graduation ?. Jason said that both Toyota and NATEF requires the students pass two ASEs and in this program, Jason told the committee that he is requiring they take six ASEs with a pass rate of three to get their degree. 

Kerri Keesee asked if anyone here has had any students expressing concerns about financial hardships and being in the program one quarter on and quarter off. She added that this means that students are in school for 10 weeks with no pay. Jason said there has been a lot of discussion regarding the financial part of the program and many ideas about a program schedule that would allow them to work and also go to school with minimal financial hardships. Someone said that maybe Toyota can help the student pay off their student loans as in a sponsorship, and give the student incentive to stay with the dealership and give the dealership retention value. If the student/employee leaves the dealership however, they are responsible for the student loans. Jason told the committee that he would put together some proposals based on what kind of schedule will be best for the students regarding the financial part of the program. 
Jason announced to the committee that he has one cohort running with 5 students. He says they have room for 40 and what he’d like to see two cohorts with 20 students each. 
Review Minutes from Previous Meeting
After a 10 minute break, Steve asked if everyone got a chance to look at the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as presented.  A unanimous vote was cast for approval.  

Next, someone said a round of applause should go out to the Clark’s T-Ten instructors for what they’ve done with the program. He said they went through a rigorous review and they changed the whole curriculum. He said that the curriculum now is very challenging and a much better student will be coming out of this new program. (Jason, I think the guy who said these kind words was the short, dark haired guy whose name was on the screen. I can’t remember his name, can you?) 

More discussion took place about the academic schedule. Jack Allen said that if you break up classes, such as a MWF at school and T-TH at the dealership, students are not going to retain anything, they won’t have time for homework, etc. He suggested a quarter on, quarter off schedule. Jason warned that if we try to make changes in the schedule too soon it may be detrimental. 

Someone asked if Toyota has a Toyota T-Ten scholarship. Jason said not right now but down the road he thinks that scholarships could become available. He said Toyota has been very supportive of the program and does sometimes pay for ASEs. He told the committee that the Clark College Foundation has 15 scholarships earmarked for automotive students, which include T-Ten students. He says he encourages students to apply for them. He explained that in order to apply for one of these scholarships the student needs to have a GPA of 2.5 or better (low C), then there is an application process which includes an essay on why they need the money and they need two supply references. He said that for some reason, the automotive students do not apply for these scholarships.  
Kerrie asked if Jason has an informational packet and Jason said he would forward some enrollment packets and tri-fold brochures about the program. He added that they could also link their dealership thru the Clark College T-Ten website. 
Steve said that in the interest of time, they will have to move on with their meeting. Steve said he would get the date for the next meeting to Jason after the meeting.

All present thanked everyone and the Clark College representatives left the meeting.
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